TILLAMOOK SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 9



2510 – 1st Street Tillamook, Oregon 97141

Matt Ellis, Superintendent 503.842.4414 • FAX 541.626.6701 ellism@tillamook.k12.or.us

Lottery Bond Bill (SB 5531) Testimony

Dear Chair and Members of the Committee,

I am writing to advocate for the workforce housing (WFH) project in Tillamook, known as Tillamook Bay Commons. Funding from Bill SB 5531 will enable the construction of this WFH project, providing housing for healthcare workers, educators, and other essential employees in Tillamook County, including those in my community.

The \$6.3 million in grant funding needed to complete this fully pre-leased WFH project is essential to the health and livelihood of our community.

Please consider supporting this vital community WFH project in Tillamook City.

Sincerely,

Matt ⊞llis, Superintendent

Kris Lachenmeier, Chair, Board of Directors